MEETING MINUTES

OMS PTO

September 12, 2019 7pm

Meeting Location: Media Center

Board Members

Genavieve Burbas, President Candice Feiner, Vice President

Kris Haselton, Treasurer Cheryl Verbeke, Secretary

Introductions-Attendees-Cathy Hurtst, Becky Dutkiewicz, Andria Carleton, Karlie Sawdon, Melissa Ketchel, Meg Buckley, Melissa Cordes, Gerri Milkovie, Laura Herfy, Jaime Smith, Maricela Lee, Genavieve Burbas, Candice Feiner, Kris Haselton, Dacia Beazley and Cheryl Verbeke

Calendar of Events for the 2019-2020 School Year-reviewed activities scheduled for the school year

Re-cap of Welcome Breakfast-discussion about the breakfast provided for staff. Donuts, bagels, cream cheese, coffee, juice and waters. We were under budget. Next year order less coffee and donuts. Next year we need to remind the teachers that we are offering breakfast.

Back-to-School Bash-this free event occurs immediately after school and occurs at the football game. A walking taco and Kona Ice are offered to all visitors. Students are given an item to help cheer on the team-this year it was a spray painted plastic tube. Volunteers are still needed to assist with event by passing out food, tubes, marking hands before receiving Kona Ice

and Taco. If bad weather there will be an announcement at school and a school messenger will go out from Ms. Beazley. Rain date is October 2nd.

Treasurer's Report-reviewed budget. Starting balance \$12,674.35. Motion to approve by Karlie Swadon.

PTO Fundraising – Box Tops/Kroger Rewards/Coke Rewards/Amazon Smile-discussed ways for the OMS PTO to raise funds. Box tops contest during the month of October and it ends October 28th.

Principal's Report–Ms. Beazley shared that there is a cart with Chromebooks on it for every class. 10^{th} graders must do a project now for IB. More information to come. The approved sinking fund millage provided updates in a number of buildings this summer. Next year, OMS will be the recipient of improvements such as new and additional lighting. OMS now has safety dogs that the deputy's from the Oakland County Sherriff Department are introducing to our students and building. The Color Run is September 28^{th} at 10am. On September 25^{th} , staff will provide a BBQ lunch of hot dogs and chips for students on the football field. The "Start with Hello" program is discussed during the luncheon to encourage students to meet fellow students they may not know.